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 Zoom Conferencing
Chairwoman Kathy Groves called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m.
Amy Sublett took roll call attendance; introductions followed.
CWDB members in attendance were Kathy Groves, Jessica Crum, Matt Hurley, John Butz, Alice Whalen,  Charisa Lee, T.R. Dudley, Jerrell Morton, Tamara Tateosian, Suzanne Absheer, Jason Verslues, Betty Jo Sydenstricker, Curtis Lilly, Krista Grayson, Jennifer Taylor, Patrick Kelly, Elizabeth Perkins, Kalynn Ramsey, and Paula Benne. 
CWDB members absent were Jeremy Porter, Mark Maasen, Jimmy Rogers, David Miller, Dewey Thompson, and Loreli Wilson.
Others in attendance were Presiding Commissioner Gary Jungermann, Trish Rogers, Bailey Cooper, Shayla Viele, Melisssa Kane, Roger Brisley, and Kerri McKee.
CWDB staff in attendance were Amy Sublett, Donna Smith, Kevin Stadler, Lisa Elrod, Korin Ell, Winona Cotner, and Sundi Jo Graham.   
Approval of Consent Agenda
Kathy Groves entertained a motion for approval of the consent agenda.  The agenda included January 17, 2004 minutes and the Central Ozarks Private Industry Council report.      
Motion made by Jason Verslues, seconded by Charisa Lee.  Discussion was entertained; there was none. All in favor, none opposed, the consent agenda was approved as presented.
Finance Committee Report
T.R. Dudley reported that the Finance Committee met virtually on April 16, 2024.  The committee reviewed all financial reports.  There were no irregularities or anything out of place.
Financial Report
Donna Smith presented the Funding and Expenditure Summary for the period of July 1, 2023 through March 31, 2024 and entertained questions.  There were no questions.

Kathy Groves entertained a motion to approve the Funding and Expenditure Summary.  Motion made by Paula Benne, seconded by Patrick Kelly.  All in favor, none opposed, the Funding and Expenditure Summary was approved as presented.
T.R. Dudley reported that the EDA grant and the Jefferson City Job Center were also discussed at the Finance Committee meeting.  These items will be discussed later in today’s meeting.
Workforce System Reports: 
Office of Workforce Development
Jennifer Taylor provided an Office of Workforce Development update. Traffic in the job centers has increased, with Lebanon and Columbia having the highest traffic. OWD has hosted several hiring events recently with individual employers and groups of employers.  There has been a good turn- out at these hiring events and more are scheduled in the near future. 
OWD is also promoting the Quest grant and braiding services with the Central Region Quest grant.
OWD staffing is holding steady and the open positions they have are nearly filled.
Central Ozarks Private Industry Council
Trish Rogers provided a report on COPIC activities for the quarter of January through March.  COPIC is implementing the EDA grant; enrollments are slow in CDL training, but are increasing in healthcare.  
WorkKeys testing has been completed at several locations.  
COPIC is providing case management to 492 individuals; this number does fluctuate.
COPIC has participated in several hiring events where staff promote all services and programs.
Amy Sublett reported that we are in the second year of the EDA grant.  Interest in CDL training is less than expected, however, there is increased interest in healthcare training.  
Trish Rogers reported that there are two to three individuals per week that fail the pre-screening test because of drug use; this disqualifies them from CDL and healthcare training.  COPIC has entered a partnership with Central Ozarks Medical Center to assist individuals with substance abuse.  
Chairwoman’s Report 
Kathy Groves reported that the Executive Committee met on April 3, 2024.  The committee will meet prior to each Board meeting and as needed.
The CWDB meeting schedule for the remainder of the year was reviewed.
CWDB will be vacating the Jefferson City Job Center effective June 30, 2024.
The local plan has been discussed at previous meetings and a link to the plan was sent to the Board for review.
The Board officer positions of Chair, Treasurer, and Secretary are approaching the end of their terms.  Jessica Crum was recently appointed as vice-chair, so she is not part of this election process. Kathy Groves, T.R. Dudley, and Matt Hurley are eligible for re-election and are willing to serve.  Kathy Groves invited the Board to submit nominations for these positions that will be voted on at the July 17, 2024 meeting. Kathy Groves encouraged any member who would like to serve as an officer to submit their nomination.
Amy Sublett invited the Board to submit nominations to her or Kevin Stadler.
Workforce Discussion – MU Health System Dining Services
Curtis Lilly, the director of dining and nutrition services, provided information on the dining services operations at the MU Health system.  A comprehensive power point presentation provided comprehensive information.  Mr. Lilly was employed at Duke Hospital for 18 years and has been employed by MU Health Care for 6 years.
Staff are located at approximately eleven locations in the MU system. 
Approximately 500 people are served through various locations each dining period.
Mr. Lilly has implemented several processes that reduce waste, cut operating costs, and enhance services at MU Health Care.  New technology is used throughout the system to increase efficiency and customer convenience.  Mr. Lilly has formed partnerships with The Food Bank for Central & Northeast Missouri and US Foods.
There are about 20 vacant positions in the MU Dining Services system.

Directors Report
Amy Sublett reported on the following:
Regarding the EDA grant, State Fair Community College has hired a CDL instructor and classes are now available in the lake area.  There is no cost to this training through the EDA grant.  There are also tuition stipends for the health care related training.  Please contact Trish Rogers for more information on these programs.
Ranken Technical College has a new workforce center in Ashland.  The four main classes are welding, IT certification, industrial maintenance, and construction.
The federal workforce development law, WIOA, has been up for reauthorization for several years.  It appears it may be reauthorized.  The law needs to be reauthorized in order to continue, however, in the current form, local workforce boards are not in favor of some of the proposed changes.  An additional 10% of funds will be taken from local areas and will be kept at the state.  More power is given to the state and there is less power in the local communities.  Amy Sublett may reach out to some Board members to see if they are willing to send a letter to senators Hawley and Schmitt.  The main concern is that control will be taken from the local workforce boards and given to the state.   The state will also have the authority to re-designate local workforce regions without local input.  We do want the workforce law to be reauthorized, but would like changes made.
The October Board meeting will be the one in-person annual meeting. The date of this meeting was changed to October 30 so we can meet at Old Kinderhook.  Board members that will need lodging should contact Amy Sublett.
The Jefferson City Job Center will be closed June 30, 2024.  This is a cost saving opportunity, as this was one of the most expensive centers in the region.  The region will still have comprehensive centers in Rolla, Lebanon, and Columbia.  The region will collaborate with other agencies to coordinate and provide services in a cost-effective way.  
The local plan is nearing completion and is due to the Office of Workforce Development on April 30, 2024.  The Board worked on the plan at the November 2023 in-person meeting, and the link to the plan was sent to the Board for review on several occasions.   The plan has been posted for public comment; there were no comments received.
The local workforce development plan requires Board approval in order to be submitted to the Office of Workforce Development.
Kathy Groves entertained a motion to approve the local plan.  Motion made by Tamara Tateosian, seconded by Elizabeth Perkins.  All in favor of approving the local plan as presented, none opposed.  The local plan was approved as presented.  
Amy Sublett thanked the Board for their assistance in developing the plan.
Amy Sublett discussed hiring events, including the Columbia  “Walk –in- Wednesdays”, which has been successful.   This is a collaboration between the Columbia Job Center and the Daniel Boone regional library that is held the third Wednesday of each month.
A success story was shared with the Board.  A gentleman from the Lebanon area came to the Lebanon Job Center.  He was working as a forklift operator at Menards, but wanted to obtain a CDL license.  Training was provided through Clement Truck Driver training and he was successful in obtaining a CDL license.  This is one of many success stories that take place in the region.
Bailey Cooper, a COPIC staff person was introduced.  Bailey is based in Jefferson City, and serves the mid-Missouri area.  She has been employed by COPIC since July 2023.  Ms. Cooper strives to provide everyone who comes through the door with resources and assistance in overcoming barriers to employment.  She is active in Cooper, Howard, Cole, and Moniteau counties.  She enjoys conducting outreach and promoting Job Center services and other resources that may assist customers.  Trish Rogers stated that Bailey does an excellent job.


Workforce Discussion – Callaway County Chamber of Commerce
Tamara Tateosian, the CEO of the Callaway Chamber of Commerce provided information on the Chamber’s 100-year anniversary ceremony held on April 11, 2024 and their workforce development activities.
The Chamber started in 1924; the timeline was reviewed, including the body of work, and their past and present workforce development activities.  Over the last eight years, the chamber has focused on their strategic plan.  
The Callaway Chamber has developed several partnerships, using the Chamber brand.  The Chamber team facilitates communication with employers by being a point of contact.
One of their successful programs is Meet Your Future Employer, which introduces students to potential employers.  The goal is to retain younger workers and encourage them to remain in the area.
Find a Job Friday and Junior Leadership Callaway are other successful programs.  The focus is on engaging students to inform them of job opportunities in Callaway County. 
Monthly round table workforce discussions are a great resource that address mental health in the workplace, recruitment and retention, when trauma affects the workplace, second chance employment and many other relevant topics.  
Numerous other programs are offered through the Chamber to support workforce development.

Kathy Groves entertained a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion made by Tamara Tateosian, seconded by Paula Benne.  All in favor, none opposed. The meeting was adjourned at 12:53.


1

